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Respected Commanding Officer of the 31(T) BN, NCC, Colonel T.M. Laksha  Reddy, esteemed ADM 

Officer Lieutenant [Name], fellow officers, dedicated ANOs, and my dear NCC cadets, a very good 

morning to you all. 

I DHARAVATH SANGEETHA  CTO TGTWRDC[W] DEVERAKONDA participated in camp  at St. Alphonsus 

High School, Nalgonda, from October 2nd to October 11th, 2024. It is both an honor and a privilege to 

share the experiences and achievements of this remarkable camp, which has been a journey of 

discipline, learning, and personal growth for all involved, particularly our cadets. 

This camp saw the participation of 600 cadets from 32 different schools and colleges, aimed at instilling 

the core values of the National Cadet Corps—discipline, unity, and selfless service. Over the past nine 

days, my focus has been on developing not only military skills but also leadership, teamwork, and 

patriotism in each cadet. 

Our training schedule was both rigorous and varied, designed to enhance physical and mental resilience. 

Key activities included: 

- *Drill Training:* Daily parade practices significantly improved the precision and discipline of our cadets. 

I am proud to report that the synchronization and dedication exhibited by our cadets were exemplary. 

Subedar P. Jagannath, our devoted Training JCO, played an instrumental role in instilling rigorous 

discipline and offering expert guidance to ensure our cadets achieved excellence in every training 

aspect. 

- *Weapon Training:* Under the supervision of skilled instructors, including PI Staff [Name] and [Name], 

cadets received training in rifle handling and basic firing techniques, with a strong emphasis on safety 

and discipline throughout. Cadets were also instructed in the handling, maintenance, and firing of the 

.22 rifle under the vigilant supervision of GCI [Name], reinforcing the importance of safety protocols and 

precision. 

The spirit of sportsmanship and healthy competition was evident during sports events and physical 

training sessions, fostering camaraderie among the cadets. 

We were fortunate to host esteemed speakers for our *Guest Lectures*, covering essential topics such 

as Traffic Rules, Cyber Security, Fire Safety, First Aid, and Yoga. These sessions imparted valuable 

knowledge on safety, wellness, and prevention, equipping cadets with practical skills and promoting a 

balanced approach to physical and mental health. 



In addition to military training, we emphasized cultural activities that celebrated the diversity and unity 

of our nation, showcasing local traditions and fostering appreciation for our shared heritage. In the 

evening, we joyfully celebrated the vibrant *Bathukamma* festival, a cherished tradition of Telangana. 

Cadets and officers participated enthusiastically, arranging colorful floral stacks and performing 

traditional folk dances, which fostered unity and joy among all present. 

I am pleased to report that this camp has been a resounding success. Cadets have demonstrated 

remarkable enthusiasm, discipline, and dedication throughout their training. Many have excelled in 

various activities, and we will soon recognize their achievements. This camp also featured several inter-

unit competitions in sports and cultural programs, encouraging healthy competition and teamwork.and 

our students  made best institution award. 

As with any camp, we faced challenges, including extreme weather conditions and an intensive training 

schedule. However, these obstacles only strengthened our resolve and brought out the best in our 

cadets, who learned to overcome adversity with determination and teamwork—the hallmarks of an NCC 

cadet. 

Due to unforeseen limitations, we had to postpone certain key activities such as drill completion, 

obstacle courses, leadership training, and the rally, which will be included in the next camp. 

On behalf of the entire team of officers and cadets, I extend my deepest gratitude to our Commanding 

Officer for providing us with this opportunity and for his steadfast guidance throughout the camp. A 

special thanks to the organizing staff, instructors, and volunteers for their tireless efforts in ensuring the 

smooth functioning of this camp. Additionally, we successfully organized a drawing competition 

cantered around the theme "Clean India, Green India," along with poster-making activities, an essay 

competition on "Youth's Role in India's Development," and a speech contest on "Discipline in One's 

Life." 

Finally, a heartfelt thank you to the cadets themselves—your discipline, energy, and commitment have 

made this camp a memorable experience for all of us. You have truly embodied the motto of the NCC: 

Unity and Discipline. 

As we conclude this camp, I hope every cadet takes home valuable lessons that will shape them into 

responsible citizens and future leaders. Remember, the training you have received here is not just for 

the present but for life. You are now ambassadors of the National Cadet Corps, and it is your duty to 

uphold its values wherever you go. 

Thank you, and Jai Hind!  

 



 















 


